

Exhibition of: Council resolution 20.2/24

At an ordinary Gunnedah Shire Council meeting on February 21, 2024, Council resolved to place on public exhibition, for 28 days, the following Council resolutions:

- Item 12.3. 2024 Weeks of Speed Support
 - Endorse the waiver of 50% of fees to hire Council facilities and equipment for March 2024 Weeks of Speed event organisers.
 - That Council pay for the road closure costs of up to \$5,000 for the Community Street Parade to be held on Saturday, 2 March 2024, with funding to be drawn from the Facility Hire Fund.
 - That Council increase the Facility Hire Fund budget by the equivalent value of the road closure costs and waiver of fees.
 - That the above financial assistance be placed on 28 day exhibition in accordance with Section 356 of the NSW Local Government Act 1993 and that the contribution be endorsed if no submissions are received.
 - That the Tamworth Drag Racing Association and Gunnedah Motoring Enthusiasts present a report to Council no later than the July Ordinary Council Meeting informing Council of event attendance and estimated economic impact.

Submissions should be received no later than 5pm on Friday, March 22, 2024.

If you have feedback on the resolutions on exhibition, please submit via the following methods:

- Email council@infogunnedah.com.au. Please include your name and contact details.
- Complete an online form via the Contact Us section of Council's website.
- Post your submission to Gunnedah Shire Council, PO Box 63, Gunnedah, 2380 or hand it over the counter at Council's Administration Building at 63 Elgin Street, Gunnedah.

Please be aware that if you make a submission, other people may have access to your comments. This may be as a result of a report to a Council meeting or as part of an application under the *Government Information (Public Access) Act 2009*. Further details are available on request from Council. Submissions will be considered in Gunnedah Shire Council's adoption of the plans and program.

For further information, contact Council on (02) 6740 2100.

Eric Groth
GENERAL MANAGER